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From the Pen of Our Incoming Governor 

Happy July everyone! 

Now that we are at the start of a new fiscal year, this is a  

good opportunity for new club Presidents to plan new  

actions.  With the world being in a "different normal" these 

 days, we need to implement different strategies and events 

 to let our communities, know that we are still here for them. 

There are still a few clubs that have not reported their  

officers for the new Lions year.   If you need assistance 

 entering this information on MyLCI, please reach out to 

 me and I can get it entered for you.   I will also need this  

soon to finish our district directory. 

As of now, our first district cabinet meeting is scheduled for August 16th at the Wallenpaupack 

Brewing Company.  It is about seven weeks away and with the path we are on, it should be safe 

for us to have a healthy and informative gathering.  I will be checking the COVID numbers 

daily and will let everyone know if we have to postpone it or have a virtual meeting instead. 

My Governor's project this year will be teaming up with The Katie Foundation.  This is a 

foundation that specializes with mental health and has a few fundraisers every year.  I will have 

more information about the foundation as I do my club visits.  I will be reaching out to club 

Presidents to schedule when to meet with your club. 

Although this message is brief along with things going at a slow pace at the moment, we will 

soon be back to where we were and continue to serve our communities. 

I look forward to a fun year and hope to see everyone soon. 

 

DG Dave 

 

**************************************************************************** 

From the Pen of Our Outgoing Governor 
Hi Lions 

 

Happy 4th of July!  I want to thank everyone who attended my last cabinet 

 meeting/cookout - it was a blast.  It was awesome that Our Council  

Chair Bill Morgan was able to attend and give us a lot of lion’s info. We had 

 the best chef PDG Butch Sands.  Congratulations to District Governor  

Dave Barrett.  And thanks to everyone who helped last minute.  It was a  

wonderful year representing and serving Our District 14H.  All lions in District 

 14-H are awesome.  

 

Let’s all stay safe - keep doing the wonderful things lions always do, serve  

Our Communities.   See you soon at a meeting, fundraiser or event. 

 

We Serve  

IPDG Fran😀 

  

 

 



From the Pen of our Incoming Vice Governor 

For those that do not know me, I will tell you a little about myself. 

 I have been married to Lion Michelle Lake for 18 yrs. and together 

 we have a 9 yr. old son, Jayden. I also have two adult step-children. 

 I’ve lived in Susquehanna my entire life. In 2013 I joined the Stone 

 Bridge Lions Club to help give back to our town. Unfortunately,  

our club ran into some problems. I became President of our club in  

2017 and with help from a few dedicated members and the  

District 14-H PDGs we were able to build our club back up and gain 

 members and most importantly we earned back the respect from our 

 town. Our club is now doing very well and serving our community  

the way we were meant to. After all we went through as a club, and  

all of the help we received from the district I decided I wanted to use  

my experience to help out at the district level. 

I would like to thank District 14-H, the Stone bridge Lions Club and especially my wife for 

supporting me in this new adventure. 

I look forward to meeting everyone and serving our district. 

Lion Dan Lake 

  

 

 

At the last Cabinet meeting, of the 2019-2020 Lion year, that was held at Lazy Brook Park in 

Tunkhannock, Pa. Council Chairman PDG William Morgan, from the New Castle Lions Club 14-N, New 

Castle Pa.  presented The Susquehanna County Commissioner’s Award for Community Service to Lion 

Dan and Lion Michelle Lake, of the Stonebridge/Susquehanna Lions Club, for service to their 

community.  



  Would you like to be a Zone Chair? 
This is an opportunity for you, or someone in your club, to take advantage of this position and gain  

knowledge of the District workings, as well as meeting many new people and get a better 

understanding of Lionism in general. 

To give you some idea of what this position will entail, this is what the District Governor will be 

expecting from the Zone Chairs, this year. 

1.Zone Chair is the administrative officer of the zone, and as such are accountable to the District 

 Governor. 
2.  Zone Chair will work with other members of the Governors Cabinet. 

3.  Will serve as host of any district functions in your zone. 

4.  Monitor the health and status of the clubs in your zone. 

a. Connect with each club president, "every month", and relay the club status to the 

    District Governor. 

b. Monitor club functions and report them to the DG, so that functions can be put into 

    District newsletter. 

  c. Alert the DG to members that are in danger of being dropped, from club rosters. 

  d. Notify the DG of membership growth in the clubs in your zone. 

e. Obtain e-mail addresses of the membership of your zone clubs, so that they can be 

    put on the monthly newsletter.  A well informed member can be a better member. 

E-mail addresses will be used for "NO OTHER REASON THAN NEWSLETTER DISTRIBUTION" 

5.  Promote unity and fellowship between clubs in your zone and between other zones. 

6.  Ensure that the clubs in your zone follow its constitution and bylaws, and report infractions to the  

     DG     

7.  Inform and encourage the clubs of your zone of District functions, (ie outings, meetings). 

8.  Zone Chairs will be available for requests from the District Governor. 

9.  Zone Chairs will attend the 4 District Cabinet meetings and District Convention. 

The above requirements will keep us all in compliance with needs and requirements with 

Lions State and International.  

The above will help us grow, and the right hand and the left hand will always know what 

each other is doing. 

This does not entail a lot of time or effort, BUT it does entail some.   

                             The rewards are worth it  

Please send candidate’s names as soon as possible so that the District Governor 

can make good choices, and not have to make additional inquiries.  



What are the Lions of 14-H doing? 

***************************************** 

 

 

 

 

  

The Jefferson Township Lions club 
provided 150 free pasta dinners to our 
community on May 8th.  This was a 
drive-thru operation which worked very 
well.  The containers had labels on them 
stating "Jefferson Township Lions 
Club   Helping our Neighbors".  The local 
police and township road crew helped 
with traffic control, and a township 
Supervisor helped wherever he was 
needed.  The members sincerely 
appreciated their presence.    A second 
meal was offered on May 22nd, again 
successfully. 
 

Taylor Lions' Club giving 

the emergency gear to aid 

the department against 

the Coronavirus. 

Picture includes Officers 

Surridge and Stenkoskii 

along with Taylor Lions' 

Club Secretary, and owner 

of a really cool hat, Sandy 

Thubborn 

The reason Mayberry was so peaceful and quiet might have been because nobody was 

married.  Andy, Helen Crum, Aunt Bea, Clara, Barney, Thelma Lou, Floyd, Howard, 

Goober, Gomer, Sam, Ernest T Bass, and of course Opie.  They were all single. 

The only married person was Otis, and he was drunk most of the time. 

 



 

 

            

Abington Lions Club  

 President Shirley Skinner, 

 donated 10 cases of 

 canned dog food to the  

Griffin Pond Animal  

Shelter 

Tunkhannock Lions Club donated PPE supplies made available through Lions District 14-H 
and Lions International to the Tunkhannock Ambulance Association, Ann's Grove Personal Care 
Home and Seven Loaves Soup Kitchen. Pictured is PDG Harold (Butch) Sands with Karin 
Morriso, Ann's Grove Personal Care Home and PDG Butch with Donna Schaffer, Seven Loaves 
Soup Kitchen. 
 

Abington Lions Club will be holding their 

first club meeting in the last 3 months, at 

Hillside Park at 6:30 p.m.  on July 1st 

 



 

  

Tunkhannock Lions Club 

presented a monetary 

donation in June to Seven 

Loaves Soup Kitchen in 

Tunkhannock to help with 

their meal services. They 

also assisted with 

preparations for the 

evening's take outs. From left 

to right: Future member, 

Emma Daubert, PDG Harold 

(Butch) Sands, Mission 

Coordinator of Seven Loaves 

Donna Shaffer, Lion Judy 

Gingher and Future Member 

Lily Daubert. Not pictured: 

Lion Josie Sands 

          

                



North Pocono Minisink Lions 
North Pocono Minisink Lions Club update:   April 9, 2020 we presented the North 
Pocono Food Pantry of Daleville with a $1500 check. 
 

May 7 and May 21 we held our first virtual meetings with 10 members in attendance. 
 

June 3, 2020 North Pocono School DIstrict Administration held their 1st virtual 
Scholarship Presentation Program. During the Program Minisink Lions Club presented 
20 Scholarships to North Pocono Seniors.  Minisink Lions presenters were: John 
Croom - Co Chairman, Jim Strempek - Club Secretary, Frank Bonacci - Club Treasurer 
and Joe Sabie - 2nd Vice President.  Minisink Lions will be presenting a $10K check to 
North Pocono School District Admin. for distribution to recipients. 
 

Upcoming: the Minisink Lions will be holding their 29th annual Golf Tournament on 
Sunday, August 30, 2020 at Pine Hills Golf course.   
 

************************************************************ 

           Save Your aluminum can tabs 

              We collect them to support 

                 Ronald McDonald House 

                                and 

                       Kinney Dialysis         

     PDG Joe Skinner        

               

               

           

 ***********************************************  

  

 

Abington Lions Club is 

presented with the  

International President’s 

Friendship banner, to 

celebrate their 75 anniversary.  

Pa. Council Chairman William 

(Bill) Morgan, of the New 

Castle Pa. Lions Club 

presented the banner to Lion 

President Shirley Skinner. 



Falls Lions Club 
 

 

 

 

  

  

98 pork sandwitches were given out on April 26 by 

the Falls Lion members: L to R  PDG Karen, Elaine 

Jackson, Art Coolbaugh, Nancy & Bob Smith, Walt 

Pritchyk, Front – Dale & Ida Ferguson 

Falls Lion members Dale and Ida Ferguson and 

Jen Seward volunteered at Todays Food Pantry, at 

Lake Winola UM church 

 

 

 

 

Ida Ferguson started making Face masks for the pandemic, These masks, as displayed on the table have 

been distributed to first responders, hospitals, nursing homes, senior citizens, assisted living facilities, 

friends, families (including ours in Italy), She has made and distributed over 2900, so far.  She was assisted 

by PDG Karen Cokely with the bands and Nancy Smith cutting out the masks.   YOU GO GIRL! 



  

Membership 

District 14H 

 
 Abington                       39 
Benton                            13 
Blakely / Peckville         17    
Dalton                                8  
Dunmore                         19  
Eynon / Archbald         102  
Falls                                  43  
Forest City                       21   
Hawley / Lake  
Wallenpaupack              17 
Honesdale                       68     
Jefferson Township       33   
Jermyn                             14  
Jessup                              15  
Lake Ariel                        18   
Mayfield                          17  
Minisink                          27   
Minooka                         49   
Montrose                       39    
Moosic                            20 
Old Forge                        29     
Olyphant                         31    
Ransom                           11   
Scott Township              32   
Scranton Central           22    
South Abington             10   
Stonebridge / 
 Susquehanna                25   
Taylor                              28    
Tunkhannock                 14  
Waymart                        23   

Total Members       804 

 

We all want people to know what we do 
Here are the newspapers in 14-H,  

17 emails cost the same as 1 
 

Scranton Times    Yesdesk@timesshamrock.com 
                                                                 Kathleen Bolus 
Wayne Independent     mlee@tricountyindependent.com 

Times Leader        shando@timesleader.com   

Times Leader Weekender     indynews@indepenentweekender.com 

Valley Advantage  advantage@timesshamrock.com 

Moscow Villager  kedwards@eayneindependent.com 

Triboro Banner  triborobanner@timesshamrock.com 

Carbondale News  kedwards@wayneindependent.com 

Forest City News  fcnews@nep.net 

Susquehanna County Independent 

             indynews@indepenentweekender.com 

Susquehanna Transcript susqtran@epix.net   (Melanie Barrett) 

Dunmorean   dpi22news@gmail.com 

Citizens Voice   lifestyles@citizensvoice.com 
    towncrier@citizensvoice.com 

Wyoming County Examiner news@wcexaminer.com 

News Eagle   kcollins@neagle.com 

Abington Suburban             Suburbanweekly@timesshamrock.com 

Abington Journal  dmartin@timesleader.com 

        Pennsylvania Lions Pride Magazine 
           Betty Lou Ivel    

           2142 Clintonville Rd. 

           Harrisville, Pa. 16038          

                   Nectarine1@zoominternet.net 

 

                               

 

 

 

Council Chairman Bill and District 

Fran Had the pleasurer of welcoming 2 

new Melvin Jones Fellows from the 

Eynon/Archbald Lions Club. 

    Lions Andrea and Karen Spatero  

    Congratulations Lions. 

mailto:Yesdesk@timesshamrock.com
mailto:susqtran@epix.net
mailto:lifestyles@citizensvoice.com
mailto:towncrier@citizensvoice.com
mailto:dmartin@timesleader.com
mailto:Nectarine1@zoominternet.net


  



  



      2020 USA/Canada Lions Leadership Forum  
It is with great sadness that the Forum Executive Committee has decided to cancel the 2020 
USA/Canada Lions Leadership Forum in Louisville, Kentucky. As we said earlier in the year, the 
safety of our attendees is our number one concern. We had hoped for a significant flattening 
of the curve on cases of COVID-19 throughout our geographical area but that has not been the 
trend. Travel between the United States and Canada has also been a concern. 

Although the planned Forum is still three months away and conditions could improve over the 
summer, there is enough uncertainty that we feel it best to make the decision to cancel now. 

The Forum will offer a choice of a full refund or a rollover of your registration fees to the 2021 
Forum. You must make that choice in writing by e-mailing our Registrar 
at registrar@lionsforum.org or by mailing your choice request to PO Box 723, Rapid City, SD 
57709-0723. Please do not call the Forum office to request a refund or transfer of funds to 
2021. 

Our goal for the USA/Canada Lions Leadership Forum has always been to provide a rich 
learning experience and a social environment where we see our old friends and make new 
ones. This 44th Annual Forum promised to be one of the best as the City of Louisville has so 
much to share with us. 

We extend our sincere appreciation to the City of Louisville and to the Kentucky Lions for 
inviting us. We hope to be back soon. 

***************************************************************************** 

  

  

Lion Shirley Skinner of the Abington Lions Club is presented with the International President’s 

Certificate of Appreciation, by Pa. Council Chairman PDG Bill Morgan, from New Castle Pa.   

 

      In the background Lion Ed Stepkovitch and PDG Butch did not really set Butch’s truck on fire 

mailto:registrar@lionsforum.org


 State  Dues  &  Don’ts 

 

 



               

               

               

               

               

               

               

               

               

               

               

               

               

               

               

               

               

               

               

               

               

               

               

               

               

               

               

               

               

               

  

 


